CFLE consultant picked by RCSSB

Simcoe County Roman Catholic Separate School Board received and later adopted, Wednesday night, a report prepared by its Catholic Family Life Committee.

Because of the importance of the document it is being reprinted here at this time:

"This committee's mandate upon its appointment in November, 1981 was to review the status of Family Life Education within the board, to ascertain the status of the subject area in other Separate

School boards in the province and to report back to the board with its recommendations.

"Subsequently a report was presented to the board at its meeting of April 7, 1982, containing a number of recommendations, all of which met with approval.

"On the evening of May 5, 1982, the committee met to assess, once more, the implications of the April 7 report for the school year beginning September, 1982. The recommendations made at the April 7 meeting

reflected the committee's thinking but upon further reflection, and observing that the hiring of a resource teacher was provided for in the budget, the committee feels that this board is in a position to appoint someone to implement the program.

"A discussion on the procedural problems attendant upon such an appointment precipitated a number of concerns, most related to timing. Advertising, screening, interviewing, and actual appointment require some lead time. May 30, 1982 was fast

approaching and this was a critical date in that resignation had to be tendered by then to release a teacher from September contractual obligation to a board. It was of course, possible that a suitable candidate could have been selected from amongst internal applicants.

"However, in that event, a suitable replacement would be required and the May 30 date enters the picture again.

"It was also apparent

the requirement was one of consultant rather than resource teacher.

"Given the urgency of the situation and the fact that the board would not meet again until May 16 the committee instructed administration to advertise immediately the position of Consultant in the area of Catholic Family Life Education. The actual recommendation to hire is being presented for the board's approval at this

to the committee that meeting and has the effect of moving the intent of the April 7 recommendation No. 5 ahead timewise.

"Arrangements were made to have committee representation on the interviewing team. It is underscored that the selection of the proper consultant for this task is of paramount importance to the success of the programme and that should the appropriate individual not be found for September, 1982,

then the selection procedure will continue with its goal September,

"In view of these considerations and the action taken by the committee, the following recommendation is presented for board approval:

1. That a Catholic Family Life Education Consultant be appointed for September, 1982 to begin to implement the committee proposals approved on April 7, 1982.



Civinettes support nursery

Eunice Buck, third from left, in charge of the Huronia Developmental Nursery and Centre Penetanguishene, accepts a cheque from Midland Civinettes, from left, Laura Isaac, June Burtch, Mary Anne Ivens, Pat Tinney, and Aileen Zummach.



One bike from the Bike Shop each month during March, April and May, will be given away as your child goes "Feet First with Savage"

Pick up your ballot when you buy your Savage Shoes at

THE GREAT BIKE

GIVEAWAY

Cumming-Nicholson Shoes Ltd.

239 King St., Midland **526-5861**

Next draw May 28, 1982

Obituary Julien

A lifelong resident of Thunder Bay Beach, Julien Lacroix, has died at age 70. He passed away i n Penetanguishene General Hospital on May 8, 1982, after a lengthy illness.

sons Louis His Lacroix of Midland and Michael Lacroix of Thunder Bay Beach survive him, as do his brothers George and Mike, both of Toronto, and his sisters Alda Beaudoin of Thunder Bay Beach, Julia Mayer of Penetanguishene, Lucille Zoschke of Penetanguishene, and Bibianne Parish, Dora Therrien, and Marie McLaughlin, all of Barrie.

The late Mr. Lacroix had four grandchildren. His wife, Mary (Lysatt) Lacroix, his parents Jean-Louis Lacroix and Elise Lafreniere, and his brothers Adolphe and Walter predeceased

Fr. Cyril Robitaille officiated at the funeral mass held on May 11 in Ste-Croix Church, Lafontaine. Interment in Ste-Croix Cemetery, Lafontaine.

him.

John Mayer, Noel Mayer, Raymond Zoschke, Bill Zoschke, Butch McLaughlin and Bill Lafreniere were his pallbeareres.



Civitan Home Show May 21, 5 p.m. to 9 p.m.

May 22, 11 a.m. to 6 p.m.

MIDLAND CENTENNIAL ARENA EXHIBITORS

Carpenter, Dave **OK Johnson Travel** Skilja Design Rustic Furniture R.D. Ivens Ltd. Huronia Glass & Mirror Duggan Insulation Stevewoods Contractor KIL Weaver Heating Atlas Block

Nativewoods

Therrien's Furn. & Appliances Johnny's Locksmith Huronia Alarms Realty World McQuirter Ltd. Sewing Centre Gerow's Flowers Wismer Electric Sergeant's Fuels B & G Duquette T.V. Appliance Specialty **Audio Shoppe**

Apron Strings Tom Downer Plumb. & Htg. Petals & Blooms CPL Carpets Dial-A-Movie Harold Martin Rental Tilson Leisurecraft Barber & Haskill Appliances Walker's Electric Colour Works Kitchen Maid C.L. Davies

Admission \$1.00 - 16 years and over, Children FREE